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Proposal for a Capacity Market Rules 

Change 

 

 

 

 

Reference number(to be 

completed by Ofgem):   

CP102 

Name of Organisation(s) / individual(s):  

Association for Decentralised Energy 

Date Submitted: 

15/01/2016 

 

Type of Change:  

 

☐ Amendment 

 

☐ Addition 

 

☒ Revoke 

 

☐ Substitution 

 

If applicable, whether you are aware of an 

alternative proposal already submitted which 

this proposal relates to: 

n/a 

What the proposal relates to and if applicable, what current provision of Rules the proposal relates 

to (please state provision number): 

Publication of information – Rules 5.5.18 and 5.10.6 

 

Description of the issue that the change proposal seeks to address: 

Rule 5.5.18 states the information that must be announced and published prior to the start of each Bidding 

Round, and Rule 5.10.6, the information that must be published after the Capacity Market auction has 

cleared. 

 

Publishing details of the capacity that has exited the auction in that Bidding Round, and the full details 

following the clearing of the auction would produce a more transparent auction process. Increased market 

transparency of successful and unsuccessful participants’ increases market efficiency and ensures that the 

public and participants can understand what is supported through the Capacity Market. 

 

If applicable, please state the proposed revised drafting (please highlight the change): 

We propose the addition of Rule 5.5.18(d) to state:  

 

“the details of the Capacity that has exited that Bidding Round” 

 

Further, the addition of Rule 5.10.6(f) to state: 

 

“the details of the Capacity that has exited each Bidding Round” 

 

Analysis and evidence on the impact on industry and/or consumers including any risks to note when 

making the revision - including, any potential implications for industry codes: 

There are no implications for industry codes. 

 

Allowing the publication of information between bidding rounds will increase the transparency of the 

Capacity Market auction to all participants. This will promote increased investment and certainty for 

participants, facilitating a more competitive yet fair process. 

 

Details of Proposer (please include name, telephone number, email and organisation):  

William Caldwell, Association for Decentralised Energy, william.caldwell@theade.co.uk, 020 3031 8740 

 


